SPECIAL
SPECIAL
SPECIAL
SPECIAL
SPECIAL
SPECIAL
TOWN MEETING
PLYMOUTH, SS.

To either of the Constables of the Town of Hanson, in the County of Plymouth

GREETINGS,


In the name of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts you are hereby directed to notify and warn the inhabitants of the Town of Hanson, qualified to vote in Town affairs, and elections, to meet in the Middle School Auditorium in said Hanson on Monday the second day of October, 2000 at 7:30 o'clock in the afternoon, to act on the following articles, to wit:

ARTICLE 1:
To see if the Town will vote to transfer from Free Cash and/or transfer from Additional Lottery Receipts the sum of $2,177.62 to be added to the May 2000 Annual Town Meeting Article 5, Line 101, Fire Chief’s Salary and the sum of $161.41 to be added to the May 2000 Annual Town Meeting Article 5, Line 102, Firefighter-F/T Wages or take any other action in relation thereto.








Proposed by the Fire Chief

Explanation:  These are the amounts owed to the Chief for the last fiscal year, FY2000, after the settlement of the Firefighters Contract.  This is partially required under Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 48: Section 57G
. Compensation of certain heads of fire and police departments. The additional costs cover his holiday pay and training stipend under the terms of his last contract only.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted (7-0) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passage of this article on 5 September 2000, as the Town is obligated, by statute and contract, to pay these costs.

ARTICLE 2: 
To see if the Town will vote to transfer a sum of money from Free Cash and/or transfer from Additional Lottery Receipt to pay unpaid bills from fiscal year 2000.








Proposed by the Board of Selectmen

Explanation: Outstanding legal bill (Ridder), incurred by the Conservation Commission, in the amount of $10,392.78.  This article involves legal costs related to a lawsuit between the Town of Hanson Conservation Commission and Jon Ridder in regards to possible violations to both the Massachusetts Wetlands Protection Act, M.G.L. Chapter 131, Section 40 and the Town of Hanson Wetlands Protection By-Law, Article 3 –13. Heating fuel for the dog pound in the amount of $105.90; WearGuard for clothing for the Highway Dept. in the amount of  $139.98; Rockland News & Advertising for advertisement for the Board of Health in the amount of $24.00.  This will require a 9/10th vote
.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted (7-0) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passage of this article on 5 September 2000.
ARTICLE 3:
To see if the Town will vote to transfer from Free Cash and/or transfer from Additional Lottery Receipts and/or transfer from stabilization fund $2,500.00 for the purpose of design and engineering of a replacement septic system (Title V) for the Main Street Fire Station or take any other action in relation thereto.








Proposed by the Fire Chief

Explanation:  The existing cesspool has failed and due to its proximity to the wetlands the Board of Health has ordered it be closed or upgraded.  The Fire Chief foresees an ongoing need for a Fire Department presence at this end of town and seeks funds to bring the system into compliance.  If the funding source is to be Stabilization fund it will require a 2/3rd vote
.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted (6-1) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passage of this article on 12 September 2000 to allow the Town of Hanson to comply with the state law on septic systems.
ARTICLE 4: 
To see if the Town will vote to transfer a sum of money from Free Cash and/or transfer from Additional Lottery Receipts the sum of $2,500.00 to be added to the 2000 May Annual Town Meeting, Article 5, Line 34, Finance Committee expenses or take any other action in relation thereto.








Proposed by the Finance Committee

Explanation:  This amount is to fund a part-time secretary for the Finance Committee meetings.  The Finance Committee meets _____ times per year and, unlike any other board, does not have secretarial support.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted (7-0) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen voted (4-0 Webster absent) to recommend passage of this article on 19 September 2000.
ARTICLE 5: 
To see if the Town will vote to transfer $2,675.00 from the Ambulance Fund to purchase, install and train for an updated ambulance billing system, or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the Fire Chief

Explanation:  The existing billing system is antiquated and no longer capable of being upgraded by the vendor.  It has become too labor intensive and slow.  New computers, already funded, and new software will expedite our billing to Third Parties and bring payments in to the Town sooner.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted (7-0) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passage of this article on 12 September 2000.  The Planning Board voted to recommend.
ARTICLE 6: 
To see if the Town will vote to transfer from Free Cash and/or transfer from additional lottery receipts a sum of $35,000.00 for the purpose of developing the remaining phases of the Town’s Master Plan or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the Planning Board

Explanation:  Pending receipt

Recommendation(s):  The Planning Board recommends this article.  The Finance Committee voted (7-0) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen voted (4-0-1, Webster abstaining) to recommend passage of this article on 12 September 2000,
ARTICLE 7:  
To see if the Town will vote to transfer a sum of money from Free Cash and/or transfer from additional lottery receipts a sum of money to correct sidewalk defects and improve handicap access into the library/senior center or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the

  Capital Improvement Committee

Explanation: The existing curb cuts are not up to current ADA standards and, in addition, are uneven so that it is hard for anyone to walk comfortably and safely along the that portion of the sidewalk.  The handicap markings on the driveway must be relined to conform to present requirements.  Other portions of the sidewalk in front of the building, which have deteriorated will be repaired.  The trees overhanging the walkway and interfering with passage will be professionally trimmed. 

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted (7-0) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000. The Board of Selectmen voted (4-0 Webster Absent) to recommend passage of this article not to exceed $7,000.00 on 19 September 2000.
ARTICLE 8:  
To see if the Town will vote to transfer a sum of money from Free Cash and/or transfer from additional lottery receipts a sum of money to provide engineering specifications for the improvement and repairs to the HVAC system at the Library/Senior Center or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the







  Capital Improvement Committee

Explanation: In order to remedy the HVAC inadequacies at the Library/Senior Center we need to have exact engineering plans and costs for the project to present at May Town Meeting. We are requesting about $8,000.00 so that we can have plans drawn for the work and a cost estimate we can trust to present to you.  The Library section of the building is the basic culprit.  Its system needs to be replaced. The separate system that is presently installed on the Senior Center side only needs to be tweaked and adjusted.  We have been told that considerable savings will be seen in the presently exorbitant cost of heating and cooling this building after these changes have taken place.  The HVAC units are already 10 years old and approaching their life span.  Spending several thousands of dollars each year for constant repairs on an aged system that has never worked well and is severely inefficient makes little economic sense.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted 4-2-1 not to recommend this article on 26 September 2000.   The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passage of this article on 5 September 2000.
ARTICLE 9:  
To see if the Town will vote to transfer a sum of money from Free Cash and/or transfer from additional lottery receipts a sum of money for the construction of new drainage on the streets of Hanson town-wide or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the 

  Capital Improvement Committee

Explanation: The CIC was not able to fund construction of new drainage by the Highway Surveyor at the May Town Meeting.  We would like to give that department money to begin new construction this fall. This will also provide funds for work next Spring rather than having to waiting until July 1, 2001 for funding. We are asking Town Meeting to authorize $15,000.00 for this use.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted (5 - 2) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000 .  The Board of Selectmen voted (4-0 Webster absent) to recommend passage of this article on 19 September 2000.
ARTICLE 10:  
To see if the Town will vote to transfer a sum of money from Free Cash and/or transfer from additional lottery receipts a sum of money to repair the roof at the Maquan School or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the







  Capital Improvement Committee

Explanation:    Funding for this project in the amount of $110,000 will be reimbursed from interest earned on the Borrowing for the renovations of the Indian Head School and the construction of the Hanson Middle School.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted  (7-0) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passage of this article on 12 September 2000.
ARTICLE 11: 
To see if the Town will vote to transfer a sum of money from Free Cash and/or transfer from Additional Lottery Receipts a sum of money to be added to the 1998 May Annual Town Meeting, Article 9, Sidewalks or take any other action.







Proposed by the 







  Street Safety & Dev. Committee

Explanation: This article will provide engineering design funds to create an additional 7,000 linear feet of sidewalk along a portion of Route 27.  

Recommendation(s):  Street Safety and Development Committee recommended passage of this article in the amount of $56,000.00.  The Finance Committee voted (5- 0-2) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen will announce their recommendation on Town Meeting Floor.

ARTICLE 12:  
To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Board of Selectmen, under M.G.L. Chapter 30B, Section 16, to sub-divide portions of the parcel known as the Plymouth County Hospital Property, purchased by the Town under Article 5 of the October 1999 Special Town Meeting and further to sell through a Bid, Request of Proposal or Auction process the residential houses, each on their own lot or take any other action in relation thereto.  







Proposed by the Board of Selectmen

Explanation:      This will require a declaration that the land is not needed for its original purpose and a 2/3rd vote
.  The Board of Selectmen had promised the Town Meeting to sell the houses associated with the Hospital, to reduce the debt associated with the total purchase.  The Board of Selectmen voted on 26 September 2000 to declare a portion of land, as shown on a plan entitled “    “ and referenced below as surplus and not needed for its original purpose.

Recommendation(s): The Finance Committee voted to refer this article to Town Meeting on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passage of this article on 5 September 2000. 
ARTICLE 13: 
To see if the Town will vote to transfer a sum of money from Free Cash and/or transfer from Additional Lottery Receipts for the installation of on-site disposal systems at the four residential properties located on the former Plymouth County Hospital Property or take any other action in relation thereto.






Proposed by the Board of Selectmen

Explanation:  The Board of Selectmen had promised the Town Meeting to sell the houses associated with the Hospital, to reduce the debt associated with the total purchase.  To facilitate the sales, and to comply with state law, the Board of Selectmen has chosen to install conforming septic systems at one time, saving money overall and increasing the value of the properties prior to sale.  

Recommendation(s):  The Board of Selectmen voted (5–0) to recommend passage of this article on 5 September 2000.   The Finance Committee voted  (6-1) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.  
ARTICLE 14:  
To see if the Town will vote to transfer a sum of money from Free Cash and/or transfer from additional lottery receipts a sum of money not to exceed $8,000.00 for the purpose of hiring a consultant to assist in the preparation and submission of the “National Register of Historic Places’ Application and Registration Forms, for Historic Hanson Properties or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the 

  Hanson Historical Commission

Explanation:    At the recommendation of the Massachusetts Historical Commission, the purpose of this article is to hire a specialized Consultant to assist the Local Historical Commission in the preparation and submission of Application forms to the United State Department of the Interior, for recognition of Historic Hanson Properties in the National Register of Historic Places.  (Presently Hanson has no properties listed in either the National or State Historic Registers).  Recognition in the National Register of Historic Places, will make Hanson eligible to apply for National and State Historic site related grant monies not currently available to the Town due to the current “lack of recognition” in the State and National Historic Registers.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted (6-1) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen will announce their recommendation on Town Meeting Floor.
ARTICLE 15:  
To see if the Town will vote to transfer from Free Cash, transfer from reserved lottery receipts, or transfer from available funds the sum of $8,000.00 for the purpose of hiring a consultant to assist the Hanson Historical Commission in applying for National and State Registry of Historic Site status for Camp Kiwanee and the Plymouth County Hospital Property including buildings, the Bonney House and any land which they deem appropriate or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by Paul J. Dias 







  and 157 other Registered voters

Explanation:  This article is fundamentally the same as Article 14 above, only it was introduced by citizen initiative.  If Article 14 above is favorably voted this Article may be passed over.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted  (7-0) not to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen will announce their recommendation on Town Meeting Floor.

ARTICLE 16:  
To see if the Town will vote to transfer a sum of money from Free Cash and/or transfer from additional lottery receipts a sum not to exceed $5,000.00 for an engineering study at Camp Kiwanee or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the Recreation Commission

Explanation:    Pending receipt

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted  (7-0) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000..  The Board of Selectmen voted (4-0 Webster absent) to recommend passage of this article on 19 September 2000.
ARTICLE 17:  
To see if the Town will vote to transfer $15,000.00 from the Ambulance Fund to pay tuition, books, and other appropriate fees for Emergency Medical Technicians to obtain paramedic certification, or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the Board of Selectmen

Explanation:   Under the terms of the Firefighters Contract
, the Board of Selectmen has the option of determining how many emergency medical technicians should be upgraded to paramedics to manage this valuable resource
.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted  (6-1) not to recommend  this article on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen voted (3-2-0, Jones and Kuchinski opposed) to recommend passage of this article on 12 September 2000.  Selectmen Jones and Kuchinski were in favor of sending one EMT this year, but not in favor of the two as requested.
ARTICLE 18: 
To see if the Town will vote to accept the report of the Roller Coaster Road Study Committee established by the Article 22, as amended, of the Annual Town Meeting on May 2, 2000.




Proposed by the 

  Roller Coaster Road Committee

Explanation:  The report of the Committee will be submitted in writing to the Town Meeting.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted  (7-0) to refer this article to Town Meeting on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen will announce their recommendation on Town Meeting Floor.

ARTICLE 19:  
To see if the Town will vote to transfer a sum of money from Free Cash and/or transfer from Additional Lottery Receipts for the engineering design costs to lay out Roller Coaster Road.







Proposed by the 

  Roller Coaster Road Committee

Explanation:  It is necessary to create a layout plan of land to allow the Town to take and accept the area known as Roller Coaster Road and make it a public way.  The cost accounts for laying out the road, easement design, drainage design and construction requirements.  Roller Coaster Road does not exist as a private or public way and this article would allow the Town to prepare to take, by easement, the land necessary to construct the road to a maximum width of 20 feet.  This will address an ongoing public safety issue, and it includes a portion of Lakeside Drive.  If this article is passed, then at the May Annual Town Meeting, the Town Meeting will be asked to vote to accept the way as a public way, and further to vote sufficient funds to improve the road, with or without betterments.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted (7-0) to hold for report.  The Board of Selectmen will announce their recommendation on Town Meeting Floor.  

ARTICLE 20:  
To see if the Town will vote to transfer a sum of money from Free Cash a sum of money to be added to the Stabilization Fund or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the Finance Committee

Explanation:  Pending receipt

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted (7-0)  to until figures are final.  The Board of Selectmen will announce their recommendation on Town Meeting Floor.

ARTICLE 21:
 To see if the Town will vote to amend Article 1 – 1 of the General By-Laws by adding the following:

Section 8.

When supplying a written article to the Board of Selectmen for inclusion in the Warrant for an upcoming Town Meeting, copies shall be supplied by the proponent of the article, on the same date to the finance committee and Town Accountant.

In the instance of the use of the terminology “a sum of money” or other non-specific wording concerning monies, the proponent shall also furnish, as a footnote to the article, a general description of the item or service sought along with a current best estimate of the funding required.

Or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the Finance Committee

Explanation:  Pending receipt

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted (7-0) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passage of this article on 19 September 2000.
ARTICLE 22:
To see if the Town will vote to amend Article 2 – 17 of the General By-Laws by deleting the following:

Sections 6, 6A, 6B, 6C, 6D, 7, 7A, 7B, 7C, 7D, 8, 8A, 8B, 8C, 9, 9A, 9B

Or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the By-Law Committee

Explanation:  The By-law Committee maintains that Article 2-17 is more properly a Zoning By-law than a General By-law, and should have been corrected in May 2000.

Recommendation(s):  The By-Law Committee voted to recommend.     The Finance Committee voted (7-0) to refer to Town Meeting.  The Board of Selectmen will announce their recommendation on Town Meeting Floor.   The Planning Board voted not to recommend.
ARTICLE 23:
To see if the Town will vote to amend  Hanson Zoning By-Law, Section VII.K, Personal Wireless Service Facilities, Section 18.3 by adding the following sentences:

“Except, under a special permit, Zoning Board of Appeals may reduce the distance between towers, if it finds a substantially better site plan design will result from such a reduction.  In making such a decision the Zoning Board of Appeals shall consider the safety impacts of the proposal.”  

Or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the Zoning Board of Appeals

Explanation:  If approved, Hanson Zoning Bylaw, Section VII.K, Personal Service facilities, Section 18.3 will read – No tower shall be constructed closer than 5,280 feet (one mile) to another existing tower.  Except, the Zoning Board of Appeals may reduce the distance between towers, it if finds a substantially better site plan design will result from such a reduction.  In making such a decision, the Zoning Board of Appeals shall consider the safety impacts of the proposal.  This will require a 2/3rd vote
.

Recommendation(s):  The Board of Appeals voted     .    The Planning Board voted to recommend.  The Finance Committee voted  (7-0) to refer to Town Meeting on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen will announce their recommendation on Town Meeting Floor.
ARTICLE 24:
To see if the Town will vote to amend Article 2 – 1 General Provisions Governing All Departments, Boards, Committees Commissions and Elected Officers of the General By-Laws by adding to the end Section 14 the following:

The above provision notwithstanding, the appointing authority of any Board, Commission or Committee may remove a member for just cause after a public hearing. 

Or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the Board of Selectmen

Explanation:  Currently no appointing authority in the Town of Hanson has the ability to remove an appointed member of any Board, Commission or Committee unless they miss more meetings than currently allowed, even if the person involved has been convicted of committing a crime.  

Recommendation(s): The By-Law Committee voted     .  The Finance Committee  (7-0) to refer to Town Meeting on 26 September 2000.   The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passage of this article as printed below on 5 September 2000.  

ARTICLE 25:
To see if the Town will vote to amend Article 1-2, Section 7B of the General By-Laws by deleting the word “Thirty (30)” and replacing it with the word “Sixty (60)” as follows:

Section 7B.

Whenever the report of a committee contains a recommendation for the appropriation of Town Funds, the Committee making such recommendations shall submit a copy thereof to the Finance Committee at least Sixty (60) days before the Town Meeting at which said report is to be considered by the Town; and no such recommendations shall be acted upon until a report thereon has been made by the Finance Committee.

Or take any other action in relation thereto.








Proposed by the Finance Committee

Explanation:  
Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted (7-0) to pass over this article.  The Board of Selectmen will announce their recommendation on Town Meeting Floor.
ARTICLE 26:
To see if the Town will vote to amend the Wage and Personnel By-Laws, Article 2 -12, Classification and Compensation Section 11A Line d as approved at the 2000 May Special Town Meeting by deleting Line d and inserting in place thereof the following:


d. Inspector of Buildings

$35,000 to $44,000

or take any other action in relation thereto.








Proposed by the Board of Selectmen 
Explanation:   The changes identified in ARTICLE 27 below will not take effect until 1 July 2001.  The Town of Hanson is hiring a Building Inspector now, and the current pay schedule is too low to attract qualified applicants.  This article will partially increase the pay schedule for the current fiscal year only.

Recommendation(s):  The Finance Committee voted  (7-0) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passage of this article on 5 September 2000.

ARTICLE 27:
To see if the Town will vote to amend the General Bylaws, Article 2-12, Classification and Compensation by deleting sections 11A through 11 F and inserting the new sections 11A through 11F as printed below:


SECTION 11A:  PROFESSIONAL AND SUPERVISORY POSITIONS






7/1/00                
     7/1/01
a.  Director of Elder Affairs

32,037 to 42,000
32,037 to 42,000                  

b.  Town Accountant             

40,000 to 50,439         40,000 to 50,439      

c.  Treasurer/Collector        

40,000 to 52,000
40,000 to 52,000                

d.  Inspector of Buildings         
30,000 to 39,500
35,000 to 48,000

e.  Health Agent


32,082 to 41,920 
32,082 to 41,920


 




SECTION 11B: ADMINISTRATIVE AND PART TIME POSITIONS 






7/1/00


7/1/01

a.  Management Ass't to Brd. of Sel.
13.00 to 17.19

13.00 to 17.71 

b.  Asst. to Police Chief         

13.00 to 16.91

13.00 to 16.91


c.  Youth Services Librarian

13.00 to 16.00

16.00 to 18.00

d.  Reference Librarian

16.00 to 18.00

16.00 to 18.00

e.  Technical Services Librarian
16.00 to 18.00

16.00 to 18.00

f.  Asst. Insp. of Buildings       
13.00 to 16.00

13.00 to 16.00           

g.  Gas Inspector                 

13.00 to 16.00

13.00 to 16.48

h.  Plumbing Inspector             
13.00 to 16.00

13.00 to 16.48

i.  Wiring Inspector               

13.00 to 16.00

13.00 to 16.48                                                                                                                                       

j.  Veterans Agent                 

7,480 to 10,140
7,480 to 12,059.46 yr

k. Civil Defense Director         
932 to 1,029 yr.
   932 to 1,029

l.  Social Day Care Coordinator*    



14.00 to 16.00

m. Community Care 

Wellness Coordinator*



10.00 to 15.00

n. Assistant Coordinator*




  8.00 to 12.00

o. Outreach/Seniors





 11.00 to 16.00

p. Volunteer Services  




   

Intergenerational Coordinator*


    9.50 to 13.50

q. Volunteer Coordinator*




  12.36

r. READ Program Coordinator



   8.00 to 10.00

s.  Community Recreation Coordinator


   8.50

t. Camp Kiwanee Caretaker
     
  383.37 wk
              394.87 wk     

u. Administrator to the Recreation


Commission


  11.00 to 14.00
  11.73 to 16.00 

v. Program Director**                          12.00 to 16.00             12.00 to 16.00  

w. Assistant Caretaker** 

    8.00  to 10.00 
     8.00 to 10.00

SECTION 11C OTHER PART TIME POSITIONS






7/1/00


7/1/01

a.  Animal Control Officer         
12.20 to 12.69

12.20 to 13.40                                                 

b.  Animal Inspector                
1,025 to 1,195

1,025 to 1,195    

c.  Election Clerk                 

6.51 to 7.61

6.51 to 7.84

d.  Election Officer               

6.30 to 7.38

6.30 to 7.60

e.  Election Warden                

6.95 to 8.10

6.95 to 8.34

f.  Registrar of Voters           

8.03 to 9.23

8.03 to 9.51

g.  Sealer of Weights & Measurers 
1,156 yr.

1,190.68 yr

h.  Milk Inspector                    
140 to 155 yr

140 to 155 yr.

i.  Custodian                     

11.72 to 13.93

11.72 to 14.35

j.  Police Matron                   

8.28 to 9.38

8.28 to 9.38

k.  Asst Veterans Agent            
9.61 to 11.20

9.61 to 11.54

l.   Finance Committee Secretary     
8.61 to 10.05

8.61 to 10.05

m.  Emergency Clerical Labor        
8.61 to 10.05

8.61 to 10.05

o.  Library Page


Federal Minimum
Federal Minimum

p.  Function Room Coordinator*   



25.00 per day

SECTION 11D: SEASONAL POSITIONS        







7/1/00


7/1/01

a.  Beach Director                 


11.00 hr.

11.33 hr.

b.  Water Safety Instructor        

9.00 hr.

 9.28 hr.

c.  Lifeguard                      


8.00 hr.

 8.24 hr.

d.  Boat Coordinator               


7.27 hr.

 7.49 hr.

e.  Concession Worker            

Fed. Min.

Fed. Min.

f.  Recreation assistants          


Fed.Min.

Fed. Min.

g.  Security                        


11.63 hr.

11.98 hr.

SECTION 11E:  TRANSPORTERS
  7/1/00
    
7/1/01

a. Van Driver/Aide    

     
              9.52 hr.
        8.00 to 12.00

b.  Volunteer Driver*






$25.00 per day stipend

*Positions are funded through the Multi-Services Senior Center’s revolving Account or grants

** Positions are funded through the Recreation Commission’s Revolving Account.

SECTION 11F: CALL FIRE FIGHTERS/OFFICERS







  7/1/00

7/1/01


First yr. Call Firefighters




              
Tours                     

12.72 hr.

12.72 hr.

              
Drills                       

11.37 hr.

11.37 hr.

              
Details                     

19.09 hr.

19.09 hr.

    
First yr. Call EMT's  

              
Tours                          

13.40 hr.

13.40 hr.

              
Drills                  

12.03 hr.

12.03 hr.

              
Details                      

19.09 hr.

19.09 hr.

    
Second yr. Call Firefighters

              
Tours                  

13.40hr.

13.40 hr.



              
Drills                  

12.03 hr.

12.03 hr.

              
Details                      

19.09 hr.

19.09 hr.

    
Second yr Call EMT'S

              
Tours                   

14.06 hr.

14.06 hr.

              
Drills                       

12.72 hr.

12.72 hr.

              
Details                

21.20 hr.

21.20 hr.

    
Call Lieutenants   

              
Tours                         
 
14.75 hr.

14.75 hr.

              
Drills                       

13.40 hr.

13.40 hr.

              
Details                      

22.10 hr.

22.10 hr.

    
Call Lieutenants EMT'S 

              
Tours                         

15.42 hr.

15.42 hr.

       

Drills                       

14.06 hr.

14.06 hr.



Details                      

23.11 hr.

23.11 hr.

A $500.00 stipend will be paid in June of each fiscal year to those Call Firefighters who successfully complete and maintain the certification of an EMT recognized by the State and approved by the Fire Chief.  

or take any other action in relation thereto.








Proposed by the Wage & Personnel Board

Explanation:  Pending receipt

Recommendation(s):  The Board of Selectmen voted (3-2 Jones & Webster against) to recommend passage, with amendments as written below, of this article on 19 September 2000.  The Finance Committee voted (5-0-2) to recommend passage, with amendments as written below, on 26 September 2000.

The Board of Selectmen shall make a motion to amend Section 11A line b under column 7/1/01 to read 40,000 to $51,952.17 and Section 11A line c under column 7/1/01 to read 40,000 to $53,560.  These changes reflect a 3% increase in the top end of the range in these positions.  The incumbents are already at the top of their range and will not be eligible for any increase at all without an adjustment.

ARTICLE 28:
To see if the Town will vote to amend the Wage and Personnel By-Laws, Article 2 -12, Classification and Compensation by adding subparagraph (i) in section 12D the following statement:

“An employee can be considered, on an individual basis, by the Wage and Personnel Board for an increase in their vacation time.  A written request must be submitted by their governing Board or Manager and the Wage & Personnel Board must vote to alter any vacation time.  When an employee with additional vacation days leaves their position due to a job change, resignation, termination or death, the new employee will receive the standard benefits and vacation time allowed for in the Wage & Personnel by-law.”

Or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the Wage & Personnel Board

Explanation: 

Recommendation(s):   The Finance Committee voted  (7-0) to refer to Town Meeting on 26 September 2000.  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passing over this article on 12 September 2000.

ARTICLE 29:
 
To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Board of Selectmen to negotiate the sale of a lot of land owned by the Town with the Habitat for Humanity or take any other action in relation thereto.

                   





 Proposed by the Board of Selectmen
Explanation:  The parcel identified to be transferred is Lot 25 on Map 7, known as 143 Woodbine Avenue.  The parcel contains 31,870 Sq. Ft.  The parcel is registered land and has an unrecorded drainage easement to the Town on it.  It is currently assessed at $63,700.   Another nearby parcel, containing over 55,000 Sq. Ft., sold for $80,000.  

This will a declaration that the land is not needed for its original purpose and a 2/3rd vote
.  The Board of Selectmen voted on 26 September 2000 to declare this property as surplus and not needed for its original purpose.

Recommendation(s):  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passage, with notice to abutters, of this article on 19 September 2000.  The  Finance Committee voted (7-0) not to recommend this article on 26 September 2000.   

ARTICLE 30:
 To see if the Town will vote to have all local filing fees (except fines) relevant to part 6.04 of the Town of Hanson Wetland Protection By-Law, Article 3-13, allocated to the Conservation Commission Land Acquisition Fund rather than the Town’s general funds effective July 1, 2001 or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the Conservation Commission.

Explanation:   This article would allocate all local filing fees (except fines) promulgated under the Rules and Regulations of the Town of Hanson Wetlands Protection By-Law, Article 3-13, into the Land Acquisition Fund.  Currently these fees go directly into the Town’s General Funds.  Such fees would include those for Notices of Intent (NOI), Requests for Determination of Applicability (RDA), Certificates of Compliance, buffer zone disturbance fees, resource area disturbance fees, and re-inspections fees, etc. Reasons for the Article:  There is no mechanism in place whereby the Town allocates funds for the purchase of open space, conservation restrictions, etc.  This article does not impose any new fees.  This article would only change how the current fees charged to applicants who work in and around wetland resources are used.  This article would establish a fund to purchase open space without increasing the financial burden upon the citizens of the Town through increases in taxes or overrides.  Open space purchases will help to maintain the rural character of the Town, protect its water quantity and quality, and provide areas for passive recreations.  During Fiscal Year 1999 approximately $90,050 was collected in local fees (excluding fines) pursuant to the Town of Hanson Wetlands Protection By-Law, Article 3-13.  During Fiscal 2000 approximately $11,000.00 was collected in local fees (excluding fines) pursuant to the Town of Hanson Wetlands Protection By-Law, Article 3-13.  As of the June 30, 2000 balance sheet, the Land Acquisition Fund balance was $19,055.45.

Town Counsel advises that the article, as written, violates state law
.

Recommendation(s):  The Conservations Commission voted to recommend passage of this article on 14 March 2000.  Finance Committee voted  (7-0) not to recommend this article on 26 September 2000.  The Selectmen voted (5 – 0) to pass over this article on 19 September 2000.   
ARTICLE  31:  
To see if the Town will vote to create a Police Station renovation/construction study committee consisting of a seven comprised of a member of the Board of Selectmen, member of the Finance Committee, the Police Chief and four citizens appointed by the Board of Selectmen for the purpose of studying the feasibility of renovating the existing facility or construction of a new Police Station Facility.  Said committee will report to the May 2001 Annual Town Meeting or take any other action in relation thereto. 







Proposed by the Board of Selectmen







 and Chief of Police

Explanation:   The Police Department has outgrown the present facilities and the Department needs to evaluate how much space and in what configuration they need for the next 25 years.

Recommendation(s):  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passage of this article on 5 September 2000.  The Finance Committee voted (7-0) to refer to Town Meeting on 26 September 2000. 
ARTICLE 32:  
To see if the Town will vote to increase the total allowable gross receipts, from all sources, for certain persons 65 years of age or older wishing to defer property tax, from $20,000 to $30, 000 annually or take any other action in relation thereto.








Proposed by the Board of Assessors

Explanation:
MGL. Chapter 59, Section 5, Clause 41A allows individuals 65 years of age or older to defer property taxes if their gross receipts, from all sources do not exceed $20,000 annually.  Business losses and expenses may be deducted, however, personal expenses may not be deducted.

Any city or town may, by vote of its legislative body (in our case, Town Meeting) adopt a higher maximum gross receipts amount.  Such maximum qualifying gross receipts may not exceed $40,000.00.  Taxes plus interest are paid at the time the property is sold or when the estate 

Recommendation(s):  The Board of Assessors voted 3 – 0 on September 12, 2000 to recommend the gross receipt increase to $30,000.00.  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passage of this article on 12 September 2000.  The Finance Committee voted  (7-0) to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.
ARTICLE 33:  
To see if the Town will vote to transfer ten acres of land located on High Street at the site of the former Plymouth County Hospital for the exclusive use of the Cemetery Commissioners to establish a town cemetery for use by residents of the Town or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the Cemetery Commissioners

Explanation:      The Town only has one cemetery that is privately controlled and does not have any suitable town owned cemetery for the exclusive use of residents.  Any available land unsuitable for development, including land that will not “perc”, or ledge, or steep slopes or hills could be useable.  

This will a declaration that the land is not needed for its original purpose and a 2/3rd vote
.  The Board of Selectmen voted on 26 September 2000 not to declare the land as surplus and still needed for its original purpose.  This article has been referred to the Master Plan Committee for study.

Recommendation(s):  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passing over this article on 19 September 2000.  The Finance Committee voted  (7-0) not  to recommend this article on 26 September 2000.

ARTICLE 34:  
To see if the Town will vote to transfer five acres of land located on High Street at the site of the former Plymouth County Hospital to the Tree Warden for exclusive use the Tree Warden to establish a tree farm to grow, maintain and replace trees as is deemed necessary in the Town or take any other action in relation thereto.







Proposed by the Tree Warden

Explanation:      As Tree Warden, I am eligible to receive trees at no charge to the Town, but I do not have a location to store, plant or maintain donated trees.  

This will a declaration that the land is not needed for its original purpose and a 2/3rd vote
.  The Board of Selectmen voted on 26 September 2000 not to declare the land as surplus and still needed for its original purpose.  This article has been referred to the Master Plan Committee for study.

Recommendation(s):  The Board of Selectmen voted (5-0) to recommend passing over this article on 19 September 2000.  The Finance Committee voted  (7-0) not to recommend passage of this article on 26 September 2000.
ARTICLE 35:  
To see if the Town will vote to create an Events Committee for the purpose of organizing community activities, concerts, and functions for the benefit of the citizens of the Town of Hanson.  The Committee shall consist of five citizens appointed by the Board of Selectmen or take any other action in relation thereto.








Proposed by the Board of Selectmen

Explanation:    
Recommendation(s): The Board of Selectmen will announce their recommendation on the Town Meeting Floor.  The  Finance Committee voted  (7-0) to refer to Town Meeting on 26 September 2000 
And you are directed to serve this Warrant by posting attested copies thereof, at the Town Hall, the Fire Station, the public stores and Post Offices fifteen days at least before the said meeting.  


Hereof fail not, and make due return of this Warrant, with your doings thereon, to the Town Clerk at the time and place above-mentioned.  


Given under our hands, this             day of September, in the year of our Lord two thousand.  

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

Selectmen of Hanson

A true copy attest:

Town Clerk:_________________________

Date:_______________________

Constable:___________________________

Date:_______________________

� GENERAL LAWS OF MASSACHUSETTS


Chapter 48: Section 57G. Compensation of certain heads of fire and police departments. 


Section 57G. The permanent, full-time fire chief or chief engineer of a fire department in any city, other than Boston, or town or fire district, and the permanent, full-time chief of police or superintendent of police, or city marshall, in any city, other than Boston, or town shall receive an annual base rate of compensation which shall not be less than the following ratios of the highest annual rate of compensation of a permanent, full-time firefighter, or a permanent, full-time police officer or patrolman, as the case may be: 


1. In departments having less than twelve permanent, full-time police officers or firefighters, the ratio shall be: 1.5. 


2. In departments having not less than twelve nor more than twenty-nine permanent, full-time police officers or firefighters, the ratio shall be: 1.8. 


3. In departments having thirty or more permanent, full-time police officers or firefighters, the ratio shall be: 2.0. 


The provisions of this section relative to a city, town or fire district shall be in effect only in a city, town or fire district which accepts this section. 





� Letter of Town Counsel, Kopelman & Paige, PC, dated September 15, 2000


� Letter of Town Counsel, Kopelman & Paige, PC, dated September 15, 2000


� Letter of Town Counsel, Kopelman & Paige, PC, dated September 15, 2000


� AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE TOWN OF HANSON AND LOCAL 2713 INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF FIREFIGHTERS AFL/CIO July 1, 1999 - June 30, 2002





�     Article 14.1 states, in part, “The Town retains the right to determine the number and identity of the employees eligible for paramedic training at Town expense.  The Town will pay for tuition, books, and other appropriate fees for such employees to obtain paramedic certification.  Such employees who attend paramedic training while on duty shall do so without loss of pay.  Employees who attend paramedic training during off-duty time shall not be paid for such time.





� Letter of Town Counsel, Kopelman & Paige, PC, dated September 15, 2000


� Letter of Town Counsel, Kopelman & Paige, PC, dated September 15, 2000


� Opinion of Town Counsel - This article proposes to "allocate" “al11ocal filing fees (except fines)” under the Town’s Wetlands Protection By-law "to the Conservation Commission Land Acquisition Fund rather than the Town's general funds effective July 1, 2001….." This article is not acceptable as written because filing fees for applications under the Wetlands Protection Act, G .L. c. 131, §40 (“the Act”), are maintained in the Wetlands Protection Fund into which the non-state portion of the filing fees are placed and are to be expended for administration and enforcement of the Act or a local bylaw properly adopted thereunder. This would not include expenditures for things related to land acquisition, which are properly funded out of the Conservation Fund established pursuant to G.L. c- 40, §8C. It appears from the language of this article that the fund into which filing fees would be deposited and from which they would be expended is a Conservation Fund rather than a Wetlands Protection Fund.  Absent special legislation, all filing fees must go into the general fund.  For the full text of this opinion see the attachment hereto.





� Letter of Town Counsel, Kopelman & Paige, PC, dated September 15, 2000


� Letter of Town Counsel, Kopelman & Paige, PC, dated September 15, 2000





PAGE  
4

